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News and Events from the 

Apostolic Christian Church Foundation

Thus says the LORD, your Redeemer, 
The Holy One of Israel: “I am the LORD 
your God, Who teaches you to profit 
(for your benefit), Who leads you by 
the way you should go.

- Isaiah 48:17

Scheduled: ACCF Annual Business Meeting, April 24, 2021
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Nepomuceno
(Brazil)

Dear Friends,

It is hard to believe that seven 
months have come and gone since 
our quarantine began, and there is 
still no end in sight. Schools closed 
on March 16th, and all along we 
heard that classes would resume 
in September. September came and went and the schools 
remain closed. It is now looking like in-person learning will 
only return at the beginning of next year. The boys continue 
to study every day and do their online classes with Heltton’s 
help. They are learning, but it is not the same, and even 
they admit that they miss going to 
school. 

The boys have also not been 
to church since the start of the 
pandemic. However, we continue 
to do both morning and evening 
devotions with them every day. 
One benefit to being quarantined 
is that we are able to spend even 
more time with them, studying 
God’s Word and drawing closer 
to one another. The boys are 
currently participating in a Bible contest about the book of 
Daniel, which they are very excited about. It is gratifying 
to see their knowledge of the Bible. We pray that these 
seeds will continue to take root in their hearts, and they will 
surrender to the Lord’s working in their lives. 

The boys remain without visitors as well. Seven months 
without anyone being allowed into the home has been 
challenging for the boys. Thankfully, our staff has been good 

about taking the boys on 
outings to the local climbing 
rocks, soccer field, etc., just 
so they can get out of this 
environment. 

We recently said goodbye to 
João Lincon, a worker who 
devoted almost his whole life 

to this ministry. João Lincon was raised here, came back to 
work as a counselor when he was a young adult, and then 
worked as the gardener and maintenance man for the past 
30+ years. João had been temporarily suspended from all 
duties during the past few months since he is in the “at risk” 
group; however, he has now decided to officially retire. João 
leaves behind a great legacy here at the home and we are 
grateful for his many years of service to God, in this ministry. 

The holiday season is fast approaching and Christmas 
will be here soon. With that in mind, we would like to 
encourage you to send Christmas cards to our boys. 
They so look forward to this tradition every year, and it 
is a special gift just for them. 
This is a great activity to do 
with Sunday School classes or 

with your family! Here are a list of 
things you could possibly include 
in the cards: photos of you/your 
family, stickers, gum, hot chocolate 
packets, juice packets, candy, dollar 
bills, coins, etc. 

Here are some phrases that you can 
use in your cards:

Jesus love you– Jesus te ama
Merry Christmas– Feliz Natal
Happy New Year– Feliz Ano Novo
I’m praying for you/We’re praying for you– Eu estou 
orando por você/Nós estamos orando por você
Bible Verses- (translated through Bible Gateway)

The address of the home is: 
Familia Adonai
Caixa Postal 4
Nepomuceno, MG
Brazil 37250-000

Our boys names are: João Marcos (11), Paulo (12), Alisson 
(12), Davi (13), Pedro (13), Ronan (15), Ezequiel (17), and 
Miro (61), and our workers’ child: Davi (10). Our After 
School Program kids’ names are: Gabriel (10), Mateus (10), 
Riquelme (11), Wagner (11), Gleison (13), Marcos Vinicius 
(13), and Alifer (14). Due to the pandemic, our after school 
program had to be temporarily suspended; however, we are 
still in contact with these kids. Feel free to send to just our 
boys or to our boys and the after school program children 
as well. We appreciate you remembering our children in this 
way and blessing them with this simple gesture of love! 

We thank you for your faithful financial contributions which 
help in the daily care of the children the Lord has entrusted 
to us. We also need and appreciate your continued prayer 
support. Thank you for partnering with us in these ways! 

In Him, Heltton and Katy Brandão

Heltton Brandao: helttonb@gmail.com

Katy Brandao: katypavkov@aol.com

Hike to climbing rocks 
to watch sunset

Hike with the boys

Joao Lincoln with 
his wife, Mirtes

Paulo with Christmas 
cards last year
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Friends and Family,

Praise Reports!

Thank you so much for your prayers 
and encouragement during 2020. 
During such different circumstances 
worldwide, we were able to focus on 
family, the church family, and how to keep sharing, caring 
and spreading God’s word. 

Our emphasis this year was on our spiritual identity. 
Each week, we studied who we 
are in Christ according to the 
scriptures: a child of God, a new 
creature, loved, chosen, 
justified and righteous, 
a minister of God, free 
from condemnation, a 
conqueror, etc.

For a while, it became difficult when we all became 
quarantined, but we grabbed what was available 
through social media, zoom, and online streaming to 
continue pouring Biblical truths into everyone interested. 
Through these isolated times, we grew in faith and strength. 
Our zoom groups and small groups were stronger and 
waiting for restrictions to be lifted. 

Some of our families who have kids and teens live on the 
other side of town.  After prayer and some quick decisions, 
we started four small groups in “grandma’s” house. All of 
a sudden, we had a group of kids under six, a boy’s group, 
a teen girl's group and a group of adults. Now we are 
wondering about church planting there. 

Financial needs!
•	 We always need Bibles, especially in our small groups. 

We are in contact with many new people all of the time 
and especially during these different kinds of days. 

•	 There is still construction to finish for our children’s 
classrooms. We trust God’s timing is perfect timing. 

We are thankful for your support and donations. Thanks for 
supporting God’s work in Paraguay.

Oscar and Karen

School of Life:

If we look back through this year, 
maybe we could find a lot of 
reasons to be disappointed, but 
somehow God always has a way to 
surprise us with his faithfulness and 
goodness. As the coordinator of the social project, “Escuela 

de Vida”, I was very sad that we had to cancel the classes, 
and for a moment I thought there was no way for us to keep 
ministering to kids during this time. But instead of giving up, 
we decided to take a new direction and act in faith. That’s 
when we started the kids' life groups, where we divided our 
kids in small groups of 10 kids and met with them once a 

week, to speak life to them, give them a chance 
to have fun, but also take time to worship 
and minister to them. Today, we have 49 kids 
faithfully participating in the life groups and 
we have seen how God is still working in their 
hearts. They are sure of who they are in Christ 
and they know that even when they face hard 
times like this, they have a good Father that 

never leaves them. Our goal is to have a family event by the 
end of November in each lifegroup, 
inviting the parents to come and 
participate in one meeting so they 
can also have the chance to hear 
the Word of God and be saved. 

Lifegroups are also our strength 
with youth groups. For almost 5 
months, we could only come together with 20 people per 
service, and the way we could continue to be connected 
with everyone was by meeting in our small groups once a 
week. Now that we can finally meet with over 50 people, we 
celebrate the fact that we stayed strong as a group, even if 
we couldn’t meet all at once. Meeting in small groups is not 
a new thing. We see in the Bible that the Church of Acts also 
met house to house and that’s how they grew as a Christian 
family. The work of God will not be limited by the struggles 
we are facing, but we will come out of this crisis stronger and 
more fruitful as a Church.

Gabriel and Hadassah

Oscar and Karen: oscaren@tigo.com.py 
Gabriel: gabecaballero116@gmail.com
Hadassa: hadassadurante1995@gmail.com

Paraguay
(South America)

Pictures of our small groups in San Jorge. Since many of them 
couldn't come to church (when we were allowed to have 20 

people present), we took "church" to them!

mailto:oscaren@tigo.com.py
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Little Hands is excited to announce the next phase of growth, 
as plans for a third home on the property are being put 
together. The Lord truly provides above and beyond what can 
be asked or imagined. He has placed in the hearts of a couple 

to also join us as relief caregivers 
as this project moves forward. 
This is a huge answer to prayer, as 
we are always looking for willing 
hearts to minister directly to the 
needs of these children. May the 
Lord continue to guide and order 
the next steps taken as this mission 
grows, and may He alone continue 
to help it thrive.

We have been so thankful for 
the children we currently have, 
and we have been blessed to see 
the small seeds that have been 
planted in their hearts begin to 
grow. Recently, one of our little 6 
year old girls was talking on the 

phone to her biological father, as they will sometimes do 
during the course of the month. During this conversation, 
she started crying as she shared with him what Jesus had 
done to redeem humankind. She shared the Gospel story 
with him, and with tears in her eyes, exclaimed "He had nails 
in His hands... for us!" Please, continue to keep this mission 
in prayer. We covet the prayers of each Brother and Sister, 
and are so blessed when these prayers are answered. We are 
a small family that needs so much covering in the spiritual 
realm. 

May our Father continue to:

-Grant wisdom and strength to 
the caregivers and administrators 
alike, in keeping the mission 
running in a healthy way. 

-Bless the laborers with good, 
working relationships, and a 
central focus on Christ at all 
times, despite differences in 
personalities and opinions.

-Bless the caregivers with the 
energy, drive, focus, and renewed love for the children 
each and every day... and precious moments like the story 
above which can encourage them along their way.

-Continue to grow a love for Jesus in the hearts of these 
children.

-Help the children to be 
loving, obedient, and kind.

-Bless the home-
schooling efforts of the 
caregivers and children.

-Guide each step as a new 
house is in the works, and 
grant wisdom to everyone 
involved in the decision-
making processes.

-Lead hearts to minister 
to these children, and 
encourage those who have been led, to press forward with 
God's calling.

We can attest, many times when we are weak, we can feel 
the prayers of those we love... and this is often what lifts us 
up. We thank the Lord and each of you for your continued 
love and covering of prayer over this ministry.

In Christ, The Little Hands Family

casahogartecate@gmail.com

Little Hands Orphanage
(Mexico)

"He had nails in 
His hands... 

for us!"

mailto:casahogartecate@gmail.com
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Allow your giving to accomplish more
The purpose of the Endowment Fund is to hold and 
manage donated assets, gifted for the long-term 
benefit of the Apostolic Christian Church Foundation, 
for international mission activities and domestic local 
Church outreach. It was established to earn additional 
funding for the Foundation's various programs by 
maintaining the principal, while using the dividends and 
interest generated from this fund for those programs.

The fund, from its inception, has given the Foundation 
an additional $564,000 through 2019. 

How can this benefit you and the Kingdom?
•	 It provides the possible generation of an ongoing 

income stream (well beyond the initial gift), thus 
providing support for God’s work until Christ returns.

•	 It provides the administration of gifted funds, where 
the realized income could be used to benefit named 
individuals or charitable beneficiaries, with the funds 
ultimately going for God’s work.

•	 It provides the ACC Foundation Trustees the 
opportunity to use the income of the Endowment 
Fund for ongoing projects, special needs or specified 
projects.

Giving to the Endowment Fund provides an opportunity 
to give today, yet offers an income stream for life, for the 

ministries of the Foundation. The Endowment Fund can 
even provide an opportunity to those wishing to make a 
donation using advanced gifting techniques:

•	 Cash
•	 Life Insurance Policy
•	 Investment Asset: Stocks, Bonds, Real Estate
•	 Wills
•	 Charitable Remainder Trusts
•	 Charitable Gift Annuities
•	 Declining Balance Donation

Allow God to use your gift today, to benefit others for 
years to come.

For additional information, contact 

Bro. Jimmy Hodges
Chairman, ACCF Endowment Committee
804-222-1943 or hodges_j@aol.com

As we have therefore opportunity, let us do 
good unto all men, especially unto them who 
are of the household of faith. - Galatians 6:10

Information contained herein should not be relied on for 
making tax decisions. It is only intended to provide ideas 
that may help you understand that there are numerous 

alternatives for giving.

Please consult a tax advisor prior to attempting to 
implement any of the techniques mentioned to best 

understand the tax impact on your particular situation.

“Every man according as he purposeth 
in his  heart, so let him give; not 
grudgingly, or of  necessity: for God 
loveth a cheerful giver.” 

- 2 Corinthians 9:7

 ACCF Endowment Fund
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Greetings from GREEN OLIVE TREE MINISTRIES

The foretold transition has happened. Brent and Debbie 
have fully moved from day-to-day directors and staff of 
the ministries in Gravata, Pernambuco, Brazil, to virtual 
counselors based in Johnstown, Pennsylvania. 

Brent arrived to the Freemans' new home state of 
Pennsylvania on September 24, met at the airport by the 
joyful family members already residing in PA - Debbie, 
Elizabeth, Karah, Larissa and Kauan. The past five weeks 
have been full of reconstructing life for Brent on US 
ground; establishing residency and learning to say  "dollars" 
instead of "Reais", answering strangers in English instead 
of Portuguese, and for the first time in married life asking 
Debbie if he can use the bank card and car! Debbie is 
learning to say, "we need to ask your Dad first", and has 
moved from the head of the eating table to the side. 

Meanwhile in Brazil, the 
leadership team is learning 
the intimate ropes of dealing 
with the day-to-day issues 
of caring for extra family 
members while continuing 
with the responsibilities 
of their own family living, 

along with work and ministry. Our sons, of 
course, are experimenting with trying out new, independent 
wings- some trials successful and some disappointing, but 
hopefully all leading to growth and increased maturity. Bia, 
our daughter with special needs, is having some struggles 
with her new environment. Consistency and 
time should bring peace, eventually. We 
appreciate your prayers for each of our left-
behind sons and daughter and their care givers.

Dido and Sara have taken responsibility for the 
hands-on care of our family, as well as their 
labors with the maintenance of the property. 
They expressed a bit of anxiety in the first weeks 
of doing it alone, but seem to be adjusting now. 
They are busy feeding and working alongside 
our family members, keeping up with dentist 
and doctor appointments, and overseeing daily 
medications. They ask prayer for the strength and wisdom to 
do these tasks.

Daniel, the new director and president of the mission, 
and Evaneides, his wife, have announced that Eliza will 
be a big sister in April. They are feeling a bit hampered by 
the discomforts associated with the beginning stages of a 
forming new life. They have not yet moved to the mission 
property, but Daniel commutes there daily. He assures us 
that the Lord is caring for all.

We have two other expectant mothers in our church group. 
A new wave is beginning at GOTM! 

The team has also learned of, and been in contact with, a 
mother on drugs, who is not able to care for her four month 
old infant. Her three other children have already been taken 
from the home. Prayer is requested for the God-led response 
to this need. It would seem that the Lord is reminding GOTM 
of its root ministry, and that the need continues. He has 
provided a new set of younger blood to again respond. 

Because of the intensity of the adjustments to Brent's 
leaving, the October and November outreach events on 
the GOTM calendar were cancelled. The next scheduled 
outreach event will be the Community Christmas 
Celebration, held every December to help our unchurched 
neighbors understand what the birth of Jesus has to do with 
their lives today.

Here in Pennsylvania we are heading into the darker days 
of winter rain and snow, while in Brazil the rainy season 
has ended and the sun will intensely shine spreading its 
heat almost everyday. There are many contrasts between 
these two dwelling places, but the constant factor is the 

sovereignty of God in each of our lives, and His 
unending love and faithfulness to those who are His. 
As we seek Him, and only Him, for our moments and 
days and years, we can always rest assured that no 
matter what our present daily circumstances look 
like, the purposes of our Lord are being worked out 
according to His sovereign plan. May we have eyes 
to see beyond this moment. 

In Christ's love,

Brent and Debbie and the GOTM team
olivetre24@gmail.com

Green Olive Tree Ministries
(Brazil)

Bia- Master 
Breadmaker
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Let’s Get Connected
The Foundation uses a record keeping solution called Realm. Unlike social media or 
our website, Realm is a closed software package relevant to your participation with the 
Foundation. Everyone gets a unique profile. Your profile enables you to be a part of a 
group, track your giving, add one-time and recurring donations, update your contact 
information, change family details, set notification preferences, or even add a profile picture. By keeping this information 
current, you are helping our staff and your group leaders. 

How to Create an Account 
1.	 Send us an email with your name, address, phone number and birth date, requesting an account.
2.	 Look for your emailed invitation to join Realm.
3.	 Click the link in the invitation you receive to create a Realm password.
4.	 You will then receive a verification email with a link that you need to click on to verify your account.
5.	 Confirm your birth date or phone number on the web page that opens from that link.

You can access your account from your computer or mobile device using the following web browsers: Chrome, Firefox, 
Microsoft Edge or Safari. There is also another way to access your account, and that is by using the Realm Connect App, 
available on iPhone and Android. Here is a link to a video that also explains how to set up an account. https://wiki.
acstechnologies.com/display/TL/Sign+up+for+Realm+Closed+Model

Manage Your Giving
Review your giving history or make new donations on-line or on your mobile phone. Simply sign in to look over your year-
to-date giving, print a contribution statement, or make a new one-time or recurring donation. It’s always available and kept 
secure in an easy-to-use on-line environment. Your giving is only viewable by you and the ACCF financial office. It is not 
visible to any group leaders, any groups, or anyone else.

Ways to Give
No matter how you choose to give to our ministry, you can review all your giving history on-line, anytime.

•	 Check or Cash
•	 Online Gifts (one-time or recurring)
•	 Text Giving (ask us how)

Let’s Stay Connected
•	 Stay connected to the Foundation wherever you go by downloading the free Realm Connect App TODAY.
•	 After downloading the app, sign-in using your email and the same password you set up from the Realm email link.
•	 Use the app to communicate with your group, manage your giving, update profile information and more.

We’re excited about what’s happening at the ACC Foundation. 

Thank you for taking a few moments to try out Realm. 

GET THE MOBILE APP

                    

                         

https://wiki.acstechnologies.com/display/TL/Sign+up+for+Realm+Closed+Model
https://wiki.acstechnologies.com/display/TL/Sign+up+for+Realm+Closed+Model
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For God hath not given us the spirit 
of fear; but of power, and of love, 
and of a sound mind. - 2 Timothy 1:7

From Genesis through Revelation, 
a common theme has been 
communicated to man: FEAR NOT!

It is clear that man has a problem.

As I continue to age (and hopefully 
mature), I am increasingly seeing 
that God has been trying to change 
our perspective from one that 
the world has developed and 
encourages, to one that is focused 
on the next life and the One 
enabling us to get there.

If all we "see" is the issue, concern, 
conflict, trial, frustration or 
challenge before us, then we aren't 
seeing the Truth. We are seeing the 
visible, and missing the invisible. We 
are allowing the cares of this world 
to disrupt the God of the universe- 
whom you call Father.

This lesson was imprinted on my 
heart even more when I heard a 
song on a Southern Gospel station 
elucidating this message: don't tell 
God how big your mountain is, "tell 

the mountain just how big 
your God is!"

Brothers and Sisters, this 
world is all about fear- 
news stations, Covid-19, 
masks, riots and protests, 
earthquakes, politics, 
etc. The enemy of your 
souls is seemingly using 
every tool in his toolbox 

to break our concentration/focus on 
the Author and Finisher of our faith- 
making the crisis before us seem 
huge.

Fear itself is not sin, but remaining 
in it is! It shows a lack of confidence 
in our Father, a lack of trust in His 
sovereignty, a mistaken perception 
that I can solve the problem myself.

But do not forget Who your 
Heavenly Father is! From Psalm 91: 
He is the Almighty, my refuge, my 
fortress, my God, my deliverer, my 
cover, shield and buckler, refuge and 
habitation, protector from plague, 
my salvation.

Psalm 23:4 Yea, though I walk 
through the valley of the shadow of 
death, I will fear no evil: for thou art 
with me; thy rod and thy staff they 
comfort me.

There are many scary things in 
this world. But our Lord God is 
above, beyond, before and after 
everything. This frightful place 
is like a "haunted house" at an 
amusement park. You may bump 
into a few things and be startled 

once in a while, but eventually, you 
leave it all behind you. It was all 
silliness. Laughable.

That is life today. The issues which 
seem to consume and dissuade us 
are not the things we need to be 
concerned about. We should be 
very concerned that our children 
may not be ready to meet the Lord. 
We should care that our co-worker 
resists the truth of Jesus. We should 
be very concerned that our Brother 
or Sister in Christ are not properly 
reflecting the heart and values of 
our Lord. 

That which matters most in this life, 
is the next life. Invest wisely.

If then you were raised with 
Christ, seek those things which 
are above, where Christ is, sitting 

at the right hand of God. 
Set your mind on things above, not 
on things on the earth. For you 

died, and your life is hidden with 
Christ in God.

- Colossians 3:1-3

For our citizenship is in heaven, 
from which we also eagerly wait 
for the Savior, the Lord Jesus 

Christ

- Philippians 3:20
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HOW ZAMBIA IS COPING WITH COVID - 
UP CLOSE AND PERSONAL

After arriving in Zambia, we now have a 
clearer picture as to how this pandemic 
is affecting the lives of the Zambians. 
Many who have lost their jobs are 
resorting to begging on the streets, teen 
pregnancies are on the rise, and more and more children are 

living on the streets.
It's been said that times of crisis 
usually result in shortages. That 
certainly rings true in Zambia where 
fuel and food have become scarce.  
To make matters worse, the prices 
of food, fuel, and electricity (just 

to name a few) have skyrocketed, making it 
almost impossible for the locals to survive.  
And while shelves in other parts of the 
world are slowly but surely being restocked, 
sadly, that doesn't seem to be happening 
quite as quickly on this side of the world.  
While the plight of the poor (studies show 
that nearly 1.2 billion children have plunged 
deeper into poverty since the pandemic hit earlier this 

year) continues, there exists an even more 
essential need - the need to preach the 
Gospel to starving souls.
The fields are ready for planting. Many are 
much more receptive to the Gospel during 
this time, since they are coming to terms 
with the frailty of life. So much so, that 
last Sunday we had the amazing privilege 
of witnessing 

six of the girls from the Lifesong 
boarding home give their lives to 
Jesus!!

JESUS - THE BREAD OF LIFE AND 
LIVING WATER
Thankfully, the schools have reopened which will help with 
getting the kids off of the streets and back within the safe 
walls of Lifesong Harmony School. But, while reading this you 
might be asking yourself, HOW CAN I HELP?
1. PRAYER

•	 By continuing to pray for Lifesong and the ministry 

at large, we believe that our faithful Father will 
continue to bless and sustain all those entrusted to 
our care on this side of the world.

•	 Please pray that more souls would come to the 
saving power and knowledge of the Lord Jesus 
Christ. That they would surrender their lives to the 
ultimate sustainer of life - the Bread of Life, and the 
fountain of Living Water - 
John 6:35

2.   PRAYERFULLY CONSIDER 
SUPPORTING A CHILD THROUGH 
SPONSORSHIP
When you partner with us in 
sponsoring a child, you can rest 
assured that 100% of your donation will 
go to taking care of both the physical and 
spiritual needs of a child.

IN OTHER NEWS
We are pleased to announce that with 
the help of a donor from back home, we 
have managed to install two new wells 
within the Chipata Compound! Dennis 
arranged to have this done while we were still back in 
Canada. This past Sunday, we went to see the wells and 
watched with humble hearts as the women from the 
community were coming to draw clean water! This reminded 
us of the Samaritan woman whom Jesus said would never 
thirst again if she believed in Him!
In light of the profound challenges of 2020, we would be 
remiss to not mention the blessings that have come out of 
it. We have seen the faithfulness of God, as donors continue 
to provide for our students and staff at Lifesong, even though 
the donors themselves have faced unprecedented hardship 
throughout this past year.
In conclusion, thank you for working diligently to try and 
help alleviate the suffering of 
the poor in Zambia, Africa. The 
Lord bless you for caring for 
children who cannot care for 
themselves.  James 1:27

The Delics
dennis.delic@lifesongfororphans.org

Zambia
Africa
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But seek ye first the kingdom of God, and his 
righteousness; and all these things shall be added unto 
you. Matthew 6:33
Dear Brothers and Sisters,

Thanks for taking the time to learn more about the work at 
CLM. We are thankful for God’s constant faithfulness and 
provision.

Update on Children Who Left Recently
In the last issue of the Newsletter, we reported that Mirian 
was about to leave CLM, having regained custody of her 
baby, Abymael. She did move into her own apartment 
in Guarapuava and soon found a job with our help. In 
October, the judge determined she could have her two 
older daughters back, as well! There was great rejoicing 
at CLM when we heard the news! 
The family is reunited and doing 
well. Mirian has expressed much 
gratefulness for all the help she 
received here at CLM.

Patricia also left CLM in August, two 
months before her 19th birthday. She 
went to live with her parents and at first, was not doing well. 
After about two months, she requested that we help her find 
a job. We were able to help her find a youth apprenticeship 
position at a factory. She works on the production line and is 
enjoying it so far.

The three brothers (Lucas, Joao, Kauan), who were having 
visits for a possible adoption, went to live with their new 
parents at the beginning of August, too. We recently visited 

them, and they are adapting well to their 
new family.

New Kids
In August, Wesllen (13) arrived. He had 
been with a foster family in Guarapuava 
and has shown some difficulty getting 
used to the limits at CLM. 
Please pray for his continued 
adaptation and healing of his 
traumas. He is having visits 

with his mother for a possible return.

In September, we welcomed Miguel (10) and 
Mateus (7). They had been living with adoptive 
parents for almost 4 years, but the family 
decided not to keep them. This is an incredibly 
sad event and leaves them with one more 
trauma to overcome. Pray that God will give us wisdom to 
work in their lives and provide another adoptive family for 

them.

Pray for More Caregivers
In March 2020, Fernando and Monica came to CLM as 
caregivers. They worked until August 2020, when they decided 
(along with the board), that CLM was not a good fit for them. 

Evanildo and Eliana worked at CLM for a year and a half. 
During this period, we had several problems with them, 
both in character and difficulty in fulfilling work obligations. 
Several times we were close to dismissing them; however, 
because we understand that we are a ministry, we kept deciding 
to give them one more chance. In September, the situation 
became unsustainable, and we had to ask them to leave. 

With the two couples leaving, we’ve tried a few different 
strategies to cover days off. Wal is currently covering them, 
instead of working full-time with the childrens' schooling. 
We are actively searching for dedicated, Godly couples that 
can commit their time to caring for vulnerable children. 
Please pray that God will bring us the right people, in His 
perfect timing.

Children’s Day
Children’s Day, celebrated 
on October 12th, is one of 
the most important days 
each year at CLM. On this 
day, we have the privilege 
of showing the children 
and teens the value they 
have in God’s sight. We give them the opportunity to reclaim 
a little of the joy of childhood that they lost due to the 
difficult situations they experienced.

 The day started early with the arrival of an inflatable slide, 
mechanical bull, trampolines, and a ball pit. Then the fun 
began! In the middle of the morning, we received a visit 
from members of the Rotary Club, who blessed each kid with 
a special gift. 

Team members prepared a special lunch of grilled 
hamburgers. They were delicious, with the addition of 
cheese, tomato, and pickles! Everyone ate their fill!

After lunch, the kids went back to 
playing- in and out of the water. Mid-
afternoon, we took a break to give 
them the presents we received from 
numerous donors. Afterward, there 
were ice cream cones for all!

Canaan Land Ministries
(Brazil)
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Later in the afternoon, world kickboxing champion, Celio 
Rodrigues, came to spend some time with the kids. It was a 
super special day for the CLM kids and team!

Coronavirus Update
Brazil’s cases are decreasing, after peaking in August, and 
Guarapuava continues to have one of the lowest incidences 
of the virus in all of Brazil. However, a survey of parents 
showed they weren’t willing to let their kids go back to 
school, so we continue with remote learning through 
December.

The CLM youth, ages 14 and up, have just started going to 
church again on Sundays, and we are waiting to see how that 
goes before sending the younger kids. Meanwhile, Pastor 
Rogerio is coming to CLM on Wednesday nights to hold 
services for the CLM family.

Solar Energy at Work
The solar energy project is complete, and the electric bill 
dropped 90% in the first month it was in operation! We’re 
looking forward to seeing more great savings in the future.

We thank all of you for your prayers and support during 
this year. God has provided in many ways that we never 
expected. He is so good!

Praising Him, The CLM Team

Caregivers: Cristiano & Thais, Leonardo & Gracielly, Geni, 
Evanildo & Eliana, Jurandir & Luana, Fernando & Monica

Internal Leadership: Mary, Bethany

Tech team: Altair (psychologist), Tiene (social worker)  
Finances: Danielly

Board of Directors: Anderson Kasnocha, Rogerio, Anderson 
Lemke, Juan

Visit CLM online at:
Website: associacaocanaa.org.br
Facebook: @clmhome
Instagram: @associacaocanaaclm	
Twitter: @canaaclm
YouTube: Associação Canaã - CLM	
LinkedIn: Associação Canaã - CLM

~
Thanks for taking the time to learn 
more about the work at CLM. We 

are thankful for God’s constant 
faithfulness and provision.

~

http://associacaocanaa.org.br/
http://www.facebook.com/CLMHome
http://www.instagram.com/associacaocanaaclm/
https://twitter.com/canaaclm
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCTkkE-RG6fl3So0bUiC0zgw
https://www.linkedin.com/company/associacao-canaa-clm/
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